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Building Office-Debbie 876-3236
Safe Arrival Number is 876-3240      Website:  bltjr.ednet.ns.ca 

Do your Best ~ keep Learning ~ work Together
	We Remember! -November 2021- N’oublions jamais!

	Sun
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Sat

	
	1
	2

	3

	4

	5

	6

	7
	8

	9

	10
Our school will honor Remembrance Day

	11
No School 
(Remembrance Day)

	12

	13

	14
	15
PTC via Zoom

6pm
	16

	17

	18
	19
No School for students

Assessment & Evaluation Day

	20

	21
	22

	23

	24

	25
Parent/Teacher Interviews 

	26

	27

	28
	29

	30
	
	
	
	


Dear Families, 

I want to thank you for reaching out to me with your questions, thoughts and concerns. Your feedback always provides me with a different perspective, which I appreciate. Thank you!
Debbie Spears, our Admin. Assistant has been an integral member of our school for 15+ years. I am happy yet sad to share that she will be retiring at the end of January. Debbie has been one of the first people our little ones meet on a daily basis, making bobos go away and providing comfort to our little ones with pounds of ice each day! We will certainly miss Mrs. Spears and wish her the best in her new life after ‘school’.  
Remembrance Day: 

On November 11 throughout Canada, we take time to reflect on the sacrifices and contributions Canadian military personnel have made and continue to make so we can enjoy the freedoms we have and support other parts of the world in their efforts to secure equitable freedoms and rights. Throughout the month of November, our little ones will be learning about Canada’s role in world conflicts and peacekeeping efforts around the world. Although we cannot gather in the gym for an assembly this year, each class will be visiting the display in the foyer and partaking in a visual learning experience about the significance of Remembrance Day. Please know that although we cannot gather as we always do, we will be reflecting on the sacrifices made by fallen soldiers and those who have served and continue to serve in the name of Canada. 
Wall of Honor:  Again, this year, we would like to have a Wall of Honor to remember the men and women who have sacrificed their lives for the freedom we experience in Canada, and to those who have served or presently serve in the military. An integral part of our conversations with children, especially at this age, is the work our military people are doing right now to help our world be safe and happy.  We invite you to send a picture of your loved one for us to post on our “Wall of Honor”. Please include their name and the date of their service. Send it in a sealed envelope with your child’s name on it. We will gladly return the picture to you following our assembly.
Library News: "Welcome to November!  This month I will highlight and display a selection of books to recognize Remembrance Day.  One of my favorites is "What Is Peace?" by Wallace Edwards with its basic vocabulary and beautiful illustrations.  Also, this month is our virtual Book Fair!  Once again, we will be hosting another Book Fair, which you can view from the comfort of your own home.  Stay tuned!  More information will be coming soon!”​
Cafeteria News: Please remember that the cafeteria is open for orders online. Please note, ordering takes place 2 weeks in advance. You can place your order at Tinyfeast.ca using the code 220 for BLT Jr.  and 240 for BLT Sr. Please make sure you have the correct teacher and class filled out when you are ordering for your child. 

To cancel an order, please call 902 876-4319 before 9:30 am in which case, you will be given a credit on your account for the cancelled lunch. Thank you, Vickey and Erica. 

Information from Schools Plus:  Hello Families!  With the Holidays fast approaching, I wanted to send out this information for support.  This service exists to make the time a little less stressful so you can focus on what matters most...your family!  If you need any help whatsoever with any of this, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.     Amanda Logan Schools plus Community Outreach Worker | amanda.logan@hrce.ca |  c: (902) 233-4253
Feed Nova Scotia Holiday Support
You can register by calling the Christmas Registry at 902-457-2849 starting October 7, 2021

Or online here: https://www.feednovascotia.ca/find-food/find-christmas-support
· If you were a recipient of Income Assistance in the month of September, you will receive a Christmas registration form and information sheet in the mail. The form can be mailed in, but you are welcome to register through any of the other ways instead.
Deadlines: Up to December 22nd, however you are encouraged to register early November, All recipients should register prior to November 10th. 

https://www.feednovascotia.ca/find-food/find-christmas-support or you can apply by calling the Christmas Registry at 902-457-2849
Parker Street Holiday Hamper 

This program supplies a decorated Hamper (box) filled with all the ingredients to prepare a delicious healthy Christmas turkey dinner. The children in the families are not forgotten; in addition to the Hamper, each family is given toys to put under the tree.
Deadline: November 30th.

https://parkerstreet.org/christmas-application/
The Salvation Army Christmas Assistance 2021 Halifax Regional Municipality

The Salvation Army Maritime Division provides Christmas assistance, such as toys and food support, for children and families in need.  If you are located in the Halifax Regional Municipality (HRM) and wish to apply for Christmas assistance, please download the online application form using this link. 

https://salvationarmy.ca/maritime/files/2021/10/Christmas-2021-assistance-application-fillable-pdf.pdf

·   Please only complete this application if you are located in the HRM. 

·    Please do not complete this application if you have applied for support at another agency

Applications can be emailed to: HRM.Christmas@salvationarmy.ca

Registration Opens: October 25        Registration Deadline: December 6   


Call: 902-477-5393 from Monday to Friday between 9:00 A.M. and 3:00 P.M.
NS Home Heating Assistance Rebate

The Heating Assistance Rebate Program helps low-income Nova Scotians with the cost of home heating. Rebates range from $100 to $200. You can apply until March 31, 2022. You can receive up to $200 if you qualify for the Heating Assistance Rebate Program.  https://beta.novascotia.ca/apply-heating-assistance-rebate-heating-assistance-rebate-program
For more information, contact:     Heating Assistance Rebate Program   Phone: 902-424-5200      Toll-free: 1-800-670-4357

Parent/Teacher Meetings:

Following Public Health guidelines, we will be hosting Parent/Teacher Meetings via zoom, phone calls or Google Meet. Your child’s teacher will be in touch with you soon. Parent/Teacher Interviews will be on Nov. 25 from 1-4 and 6-8. We will again be using the OPTIS system whereby parents sign up to ‘meet’ with their child’s teacher. Information will go home the week of Nov. 8.
Poppy Collection:

Poppies have arrived. We will be collecting donations for the Legions. If you send in a donation, please put it in a ziplock bag and your child will place it in a donation bin at the school. On Nov. 10, we will give your child a poppy that has been in quarantine for more than 72 hours. 
Green Holiday! This has been a traditional event for our little ones. I am hoping we can do this again this year because the children love it and it teaches them valuable lessons about thinking about others. Of course, it will depend on the directives from Public Health. If you are interested in volunteering for the event (if we can have it, of course) you would need to provide proof of double vaccination, along with a police reference check and a Child Abuse Check. We are looking for donations for the event. 
We miss our volunteers and being able to welcome families into our building. Community is the foundation of our school and we certainly do feel a void and are looking forward to having a more normal way of doing things at some point in the future. 

Ms. Leger 
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